MC/12/47
Report of the Connexional Manse Trustees for the year ended 31 August 2011

1.
Constitution and Operational Guidelines
1.1. 
The Trustees were established by the Methodist Council for the management, maintenance and sale/purchase of manses for presbyters and deacons who are members of the Connexional Team or other people whom the Methodist Council has asked the Trustees to house.
(See Methodist Council minutes 95.3.29; 96.3.18; 98.2.19; MC/03/05).
1.2. 
The Trustees had a very helpful discussion at their meeting on 15 September 2010 with Ken Wales, the Chair of the Strategy and Resources Committee (SRC), relating to the “Connexional Manses Guidelines” paper prepared and revised by Tamar Knapton covering the role of the Trustees, their constitution, Standing Orders relevant to Connexional Manse standards and requirements and the Trustees relationships with the Methodist Council, the Connexional Team, the SRC and the Trustees for Methodist Church Purposes (TMCP). That discussion also covered the structure of the capital and revenue budgets, the Property Consent Process and the management of Connexional Manses.
1.3. 
The outcome was a paper entitled ” Connexional Manse Guidelines” and a covering paper ”Decisions on Process” which were submitted to the SRC by the Trustees and approved by the SRC at its meeting on 7 December 2010 (See copies attached). Those Guidelines are being implemented.

2.
List of Trustees

Mr Andrew Thorneley (Chair)
Mr John Bailey
Mr David Duxbury

Mr Harvey Allen (retired 31 August 2011)
Mrs Hilary Porter

The Revd Dr Stuart Jordan 

Mr Peter Mills

3.
Trustee Changes

At the Trustees’ meeting on 11 May 2011 the Chair announced with regret that Harvey Allen had informed him earlier that month of his decision to retire as a trustee at the end of the Connexional year. The Chair paid tribute to Harvey’s work on the committee and the diligent way in which he had been the Link Trustee for the properties in the Bristol area during his six years as a trustee. Those sentiments were endorsed by his colleagues on the committee.
4.
Manse purchases, sales,leases and changes in occupation
The Trustees continued to be involved throughout this year not only in the management of 31 Connexional manses but also in the leasing of manses.
4.1

Manse Purchases

4.1.1
Purchase completed during the year-None
4.1.2
Purchases in progress at 31 August 2011- None
4.2

Manse Sales

4.2.1
Sales completed during the year


November 2010  
41 Riverside Gardens, Barrow in Furness, Cumbria £220,000



November 2010  
29 The West Hundreds, Fleet, Hants. £315,000



March 2011  

Flat 1, 255, Royal College Street, Camden, London £310,000

4.2.2
Sales in progress at 31 August 2011
4 Whetstone Close, Farquhar Road, Edgbaston, Birmingham.

81 Taunton Lane, Old Coulsdon, Croydon.

59 Albion Crescent, Lincoln

30 Corvedale Road, Birmingham

4.3

Manses let 

21 Park Road, Stretford ditto, see Para. 5 below.
“Rushdale”, Bakewell, Derbys. (New lease to Cliff College being negotiated.)

30 Corvedale Road, Birmingham (Rent paid by The Queens Foundation for the occupation of The Revd Gary Hall)

4.4 
Tenancy taken
31 Foster Road Peterborough (Renewed to 31 July 2012 for The Revd Dale Sherriff)

4.5. 
Following the departure from the Connexional Team of The Revd Howard Mellor the Trustees, after discussion with the Connexional Team, rescinded their original decision to sell 26 Andover Road North, Winchester in order to allow The Revd Gareth Hill to occupy it on his appointment to the Connexional Team.

4.6. 
Following the move by The Revd Tim Harrison from 11 Rockside, Bristol to take up a Chaplaincy Support appointment within the Connexional Team no decision will be taken by the Trustees on the future of this property as a connexional manse pending a decision as to whether any new Industrial Chaplaincy appointment will be a connexional appointment.

4.7. 
Discussions are ongoing for the transfer of the management of 27 St. James Road, Birmingham to the Methodist Diaconal Order, who occupy both that property and the adjoining 26 St. James Road.
5.
Methodist Lay Employees Pension Trust Limited (MLEPT)
At the direction of the Trustees for Methodist Church Purposes (TMCP) the Trustees continued to act as the Managing Trustees of the four manses owned by or on behalf of  the Trustees for Methodist Connexional Funds (Registered) (TMCF) for the benefit of MLEPT, namely:-
1 Manor Drive, Wragby, Market Rasen, Lincs. LN8 5SL (Lease to the Trustees being renewed)
1 Crest View, Greenhithe, Kent DA9 9QY (To be sold after 1 September 2011)
54 Tenbury Road, Kings Heath, Birmingham B14 6AH (Lease to the Trustees being renewed)
21 Park Road, Stretford, Manchester M32 8FE (To be sold after 1 September 2011)
6.
Model Trusts

The Trustees are indebted to TMCP and the connexional solicitors Pothecary Witham Weld (PWW) for their advice and expertise with regard to the sale and lease transactions during the year.
7.
Financial Matters, Quinquennial Reports etc.

7.1
The funding for the purchases of properties as manses has been provided from the General Fund and/or the Fund for the Support of Presbyters & Deacons through the Finance Department at Methodist Church House.  Sales are also channelled through the Finance Department, liaising with the Property Office in Manchester.
7.2
At their meetings the Trustees have received Financial Reports from the Director of Financial Operations, Ms Maureen Sebanakitta. They have reviewed maintenance programmes and monitored budget performance on capital and revenue expenditure. (See the Income and Expenditure Statement for the year ended  31 August 2011 annexed.)
7.3
They have also monitored the carrying out of District Visits and Quinquennial Inspections, noting the reports and arranging for the recommendations for the repairs/specialist inspections agreed, to be implemented within the relevant timescale whenever practicable and reasonable.
7.4 
The Trustees have discussed with the Finance Department draft Terms of Business and a Pro-forma Invoice Information Request Form. The advice of the Church’s auditors has been obtained; discussions are ongoing.
7.5 
The Chair provided information to John Bell, the Chair of the Connexional Allowances Committee in connection with its review of ministerial allowances and benefits.
8.
Management Matters

The Trustees were also involved in the following:
8.1
The implementation of the Property Consent Process with regard to major repairs/replacements and sales, purchases and leases.
8.2
The preparation for distribution of a revised Manse Log Book incorporating relevant extracts from the Schedule of Manses/ Trustees. 
8.3
The completion of the British Gas Homecare 200 bulk-cover agreement for nearly all connexional manses.
9.
Conclusion

The Trustees wish to record their gratitude to all the local contacts for the support they have given to ministers and their families and to the trustees themselves. The local contacts, who are all volunteers, provide such a valuable link between the manse occupants and the Trustees and the staff at Methodist Church House.
Finally, the Trustees wish to thank Nick Moore and his colleagues in the Support Services Cluster (particularly Elena Ciccotelli, Tamar Knapton and Maureen Sebanakitta) for their commitment, diligence and hard work on behalf of the Trustees. 
RESOLUTION
47/1.
The Council adopts the report.

Andrew Thorneley 
Chair of the Methodist Connexional Manse Trustees 
January 2012
Appendix 1

Income & Expenditure Statement For the Year to 31st August 2011

See separate MS Excel file
